The Bulletin of the Churches of God in Oregon
January 1938

All that we know about this newsletter is the information by Mr Armstrong below:

“A bulletin sent to local Oregon church members, dated January, 1938, announced The Plain Truth mailing list was now 1050.” (Autobiography of Herbert W Armstong, Vol 1 (1973 edition), p. 539)
